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From: Lisa Smith


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:29 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Lisa Smith


Quincy, MA 02171


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots  
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other  
hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers to participation  
in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through candidate web  
sites are readily matchable. Why should an online contribution  
through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion  
barely addresses this question, much less provides an answer, and it  
should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Online activity has enabled untold numbers of Americans to become  
engaged once more in a political system that has become unwelcoming  
to average people.  We can use the internet to educate ourselves  
rapidly, share information, and support candidates.  ActBlue isn't a  
PAC that decides which candidates should get its donors' money--it is  
just a smart evolution that allows individuals to participate more  
fully and efficiently in the campaigns of OUR choice.  Please allow  
ActBlue donations to qualify for matching funds.


Thank you.



mailto:leeesa10@hotmail.com
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From: Wendy Clifton


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:29 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Wendy Clifton


Bettendorf, IA 52722


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.


Wendy Clifton



mailto:cliftons06@aol.com
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From: David Greer


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:29 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


David Greer


New Ulm, TX 78950


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:dmg@bredwellfarms.com
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From: Doran Spencer


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:29 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Doran Spencer


Portland, OR 97211


Comment: Hi,


   I have made a small but significant for me ($50) donation to the  
Edwards campaign via Act Blue, with the full intention that it be  
matched by Federal Matching funds.  I am but a student, but it is my  
belief and understanding that the entire point of this system is to  
take the election out of the hands of the PACs and return it to us,  
the voters. Thank you for assuring that, in this day and age,  
electronic grassroots donations of small amounts by individuals like  
myself be recognized as exactly the type of activity that we intend  
to encourage, not discourage, with the Federal matching fund system.


I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the  
Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual credit  
card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under  
the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:verasoie@yahoo.com
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From: Marcy Rolenc


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:29 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Marcy Rolenc


Iowa City, IA 52245


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


I request that you give this thoughtful consideration.


Thank you.


Marcy Rolenc



mailto:mlarolenc@msn.com
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From: Lee Frank


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:28 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Lee Frank


Sherman Oaks, CA 91403-4103


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:bg214@sbcglobal.net
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From: heidi morgan


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:29 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


heidi morgan


holden, ME 04429


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:seefleur@roadrunner.com
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From: Janet Myhre


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:28 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Janet Myhre


Alexandria, VA 22309


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.


Janet Myhre


PS - Having my identity and bank account information compromise, it  
is fundamentally important to me as a citizen of the United States to  
be able for me to exercise free speech rights to support and  
contribute to any candidate of my choosing.  That choice MUST NOT BE  
LIMITED strictly on the basis of the individual platform.


This could not be a more important factor in providing a 21st century  
technology driven electronic solution not an antiquated 1930 system  
(personal checks).  The level of identity theft and financial  
fraudulent activity has quadrupled in the last 15 years.    Citizens  
much have the ability to contribute to the electoral process  
utilizing secure and trustworthy platforms.  Actblue is just such a  
solution, and quite frankly since the Republicans do not have the  
same type of solution, then it is quite questionable as to the motive  
for excluded citizens contributions from matching funds.



mailto:janetmyhre@hotmail.com
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From: Katharine Reid Koeze


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:28 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Katharine Reid Koeze


Grand Rapids, MI 49506


Comment: As a regular contributor to the candidates of my choice  
through ActBlue, and a long time supporter of publicly financed  
elections (I always check the box on my tax return), I am appalled  
that my contributions may not be considered individual gifts eligible  
for matching.


I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit  
individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to  
be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for  
presidential candidates to participate in the matching funds system.  
The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots  
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other  
hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers to participation  
in matching funds.


Thank you.


Kate Koeze



mailto:krkoeze@comcast.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Judy Schultheis


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:28 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Judy Schultheis


Portland, OR 97202


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidate's web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Those of us who contribute through organizations such as ActBlue have  
a right to have our tax dollars used to match contributions used as  
we have indicated, just as much as larger donors.


Thank you.



mailto:jschultheis97214@yahoo.com
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From: Amy Junge


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:28 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Amy Junge


Lawrence, KS 66044


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:ajunge@frisky.confabulation.com
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From: Kim


To: mdove@fec.gov


Subject: ActBlue is not a PAC or like a PAC
Date: 12/12/2007 03:44 PM


Commission Secretary Dove:
 
Thank you for this opportunity for public comments about the status of 
ActBlue as it's being considered by the FEC.  I'm a grandmother living in 
North Carolina, and I use ActBlue now and then to make small 
contributions to individual candidates I support.  
 
One of the reasons I like ActBlue best is that it's not a PAC.  I like the 
assurance that my contribution is being applied to my designated 
candidate -- it's like PayPal in that regard.  It shouldn't be regulated as a 
PAC because it isn't one and doesn't operate like one. 
 
It's my belief that the whole reason we have matching funds for politicians 
is to match dollars contributed to individual candidates by individual 
voters.  Am I mistaken?  I believe that's what I'm doing -- making small 
contributions to individual candidates -- and therefore my contributions 
through ActBlue should be eligible for matching funds. 
 
Please feel free to contact me if I can provide more information about my 
experiences with ActBlue and my belief in why it should not be subject to 
the same FEC restrictions as PACs insofar as matching funds are 
concerned. 
 
Thank you for this chance to provide input.
 
Kimberly Yaman
622 Union Street
Cary NC  27511
919-468-1282
kim.yaman@gmail.com
 



mailto:kim.yaman@gmail.com
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From: Bob Sawyer


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:44 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Bob Sawyer


Duluth, GA 30096


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:bobsawya@bellsouth.net
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From: Abigail Marshall


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:49 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Abigail Marshall


Pacifica, CA 94044


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


I personally have donated money to John Edwards via Act Blue, with the understanding that all such funds would go 
directly to the Edwards campaign; I thought that Act Blue was providing payment processing, in the same way that 
Kintera processes most of my contributions to various charitable organizations.


I chose to donate via Act Blue because I do not have much money, and with Act Blue I could sign up for an automatic 
payment billed at the end of each month to my credit card. In my case, I signed up to donate $30 each month for 5 
months as that is what I can afford.


I will be very disappointed if my $150 donation via Act Blue does not qualify for federal matching funds simply because 
I didn't have the ability to make a single lump sum contribution at the outset.  To me, that makes no sense and looks 
like a way to discourage public financing, as it would create an additional burden and make it harder for me to 
contribute to my candidate of choice. 


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:abigailrm@gmail.com
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From: David  Thompson


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:52 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
David  Thompson


Chattanooga, TN 37406


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:drtdave43@yahoo.com
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From: Gail Nottenburg


To: mdove@fec.gov


Subject: Draft AO 2007-31
Date: 12/12/2007 03:41 PM


As a past and current user of ActBlue, I do not regard them as anything 
resembling a political action committee.  Granted, they only collect and 
pass along contributions to Democratic candidates, but beyond that they 
make no recommendations to donors nor (as far as I know) any demands 
on recipients.  ActBlue functions as a convenience; instead of visiting the 
websites of numerous candidates in order to make donations to them, I 
can visit ActBlue and simply indicate how much I wish to donate to each 
candidate I favor.  In essence, they are to the political process what 
PayPal is to online purchases -- little more than a convenient 
clearinghouse.
 
Very truly yours,
Dr. Gail Nottenburg



mailto:gailn@tds.net

mailto:mdove@fec.gov






From: Jennifer Killingsworth


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:42 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Jennifer Killingsworth


Tallahassee, FL 32303


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:webrageous@yahoo.com
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From: Lucia Ogburn


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:40 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Lucia Ogburn


Austin, TX 78757


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit my individual credit card contribution to John Edwards for President - made online through ActBlue - to be 
matched under the Matching Fund Act. 


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing disincentives for presidential 
candidates to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and 
grassroots financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect 
new barriers to participation in matching funds. 


I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards 2008 page on the ActBlue website. I made the 
contribution from my personal funds (and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The contribution page I used was 
exactly the same as the contribution page on the John Edwards for President web site, with all of the same safeguards 
and disclaimers. 


I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards for President web site are readily matchable. Why 
should my online contribution be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much 
less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.



mailto:Mom1@austin.rr.com
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From: Russell Swanker


To: mdove@fec.gov


Subject: Draft AO 2007-31
Date: 12/12/2007 03:36 PM


To whom it may concern,
 
I am writing to ask the Federal Elections Commission (FEC) to reject Draft 
Advisory Opinion 2007-31, which I believe is in opposition to the spirit 
intent of the Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971, as amended, and the 
Presidential Primary Matching Payment Account Act.  
 
I believe campaign finance regulations should make it easier for small 
donors to participate and have their voices heard via matching funds. Draft 
Opinion 2007-31, before the FEC on Friday, December 14, 2007, does the 
opposite.
 
I oppose Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31 because it would disqualify 
millions of dollars from tens of thousands of small donors from the 
presidential matching system only because they were donated through a 
website called ActBlue. In doing so, this proposed Advisory Opinion would 
codify an outdated regulation drafted and implemented before the Internet's 
political potential was widely understood, let alone what it has become 
today: a fundraising, organizing, and democratizing force in American 
politics.
 
There were good reasons for the regulation when it was first implemented. 
The intent of this provision was to prevent individuals from evading 
contribution limits and/or to match additional monies in excess of $250 by 
donating through different conduits, including corporations. But this 
regulation was established at a time when the tracking of individual 
donations was relatively primitive compared to what advancements in 
technology allow for today. Today, committees like ActBlue and presidential 
candidates alike have reliable and auditable processes to track and monitor 
contributions in a far more automated, efficient, and accurate manner than 
what existed when the regulation was first implemented.
 
With elections placed increasingly more in the hands of big donors, there 
are larger issues at stake. One of the clear goals of the presidential public 
financing system is to encourage citizens to make small and modest 
donations to candidates, as well as to make outreach to these donors 
advantageous for presidential candidates. When the presidential public 
financing system was first adopted no one would have predicted that small 
donor fundraising would grow significantly through the pioneering utility of 
the internet. Nor would anyone have guessed that large contributions would 
come to dominate so much that the public financing system would be 
rendered mostly ineffective in stemming the tide of big money. 



mailto:rswank1@verizon.net

mailto:mdove@fec.gov





Unfortunately, if the FEC adopts Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31, it will 
further solidify the preeminence of big money in the presidential primary.
 
In closing, it is instructive to note that, under this proposal, a $250 
contribution from an individual to a presidential candidate is eligible to be 
matched based on the sole criteria of what website the contribution was 
made through. That seems, to us, to be an antiquated application of an 
outdated regulation.
 
To help advance citizens' voices in the presidential system, I urge 
Commissioners to reject the Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31 and allow 
donations contributed online through committees like ActBlue to be eligible 
for matching funds.
 
Russell Swanker
Schenectady, NY
 
 








From: Dan Chambers


To: mdove@fec.gov


Subject: Draft AO 2007-31
Date: 12/12/2007 03:37 PM


I agree with the supporters of Act Blue that you should adopt Draft A of the 
proposed changes to rules governing citizens' ability to organize and donate money 
via the internet. 


 
Thank you for your time,


 
Dan Chambers



mailto:dschambers77@gmail.com
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From: Brendan Skwire


To: mdove@fec.gov


Subject: In Support of ActBlue
Date: 12/12/2007 03:38 PM


Dear Secretary Dove: 
 
A friedn forwarded me the following text from dailykos regarding Act 
Blue.  I support Act Blue, and hope you will as well.  I've pasted the 
paragraphs that I feel are relevant.  Please vote to support Act Blue.  
 
While ActBlue is a "political committee" in the strictest sense of the term, 
in reality it does not act as such.  ActBlue is a conduit for individual 
contributor preferences, to track and aggregate small-dollar contributors. 
 It asserts no control over the recipients of its funds; the site's only criteria 
is that the recipient be a Democrat. It fulfills FECA's anticorruption goals 
by reporting contributors' names, addresses, employers, and occupations 
to campaign, which in turn provide that information to the Commission as 
is legally required. 


This is a clear a case as any of reformers accomplishing via technology 
what law alone cannot do: leveling the playing field between moneyed 
interests and small-dollar contributors by allowing anyone to become a 
"bundler", and to allow such contributors to have visual, real-time 
confirmation of their impact upon the process.  In the same way that the 
public financing system itself is designed to encourage and magnify the 
impact of small-dollar contributions, ActBlue facilitates those contributions 
occurring in the first place.  


The regulation in question, 11 CFR 9034.3(f), was implemented at a time 
when tracking of individual contribution was much more difficult than it is 
today, and there is no danger of ActBlue becoming a conduit for above-
limit contributions given the technological advances which allow for 
heightened transparency and scrutiny of all contributions.


There is no conceivable purpose for campaign finance law that would be 
served by treating the ActBlue contributions as not-matchable under the 
law, as ActBlue presents none of the concerns articulated by the groups 
otherwise covered by 11 CFR 9034.3(f), and for these purposes is more 
akin to a credit card processor than any other entity.  This is technology 
being used to encourage small-dollar contributions which are at the heart 
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of reforming our campaign system, and to treat it as "dirty money" seems 
ludicrous.  Nothing distinguishes these from any other small-dollar 
contributions other than the website through which they were sent.  The 
Commission should reject the draft opinion and allow the Edwards 
campaign to seek matching funds for contributions transmitted by ActBlue.


Draft AO 2007-27:  Regarding ActBlue's desire to solicit contributions for 
restricted SSFs, we urge the Commission to adopt Draft A, the more 
permissive version.  Under Program 1, grassroots donors should be able to 
contribute to PACs whose objectives they support, and allowing ActBlue to 
serve as a conduit for such contributions does not implicate any of the 
policy concerns underlying the restrictions regarding SSFs.  The same 
source prohibitions and contribution amount limitations will be enforced, 
and no SSF funds will be expended outside the class.


There is no reason to prevent grassroots donors from contributing to PACs 
whose objectives they endorse.  Based on our experience with the 
netroots community, we are confident that grassroots donors would use 
ActBlue's Program 1 to support such groups, and that doing so serves the 
best interests of a healthy political process.  


Conclusion: Over the past few years, this Commission has shown 
tremendous sensitivity to the ways in which technology has transformed 
the terrain for campaign finance regulation, and has consistently taken an 
approach which encourages innovative efforts to encourage grassroots 
political activity through the Internet.  For those efforts to continue, we 
urge the Commission to reject Draft Opinion 2007-31 and approve Draft A 
for Opinion 2007-27.   


Thanks for your time, 
Brendan Skwire 
5012 Kingsessing Avenue 
Philadelphia, PA 19143 
Act Blue contributor 
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From: Joseph Reilly


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:38 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Joseph Reilly


Spokane, WA 99223


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 
I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidate's web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.
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From: Sandra Dockendorff


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:27 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Sandra Dockendorff


Danville, IA 52623


Comment: Please reject Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31.


I believe that individual credit/debit card contributions made online  
through ActBlue should be eligible to be matched under the Matching  
Fund Act.


I believe these donations meet both the letter and the spirit of the  
Matching Fund Act.  ActBlue is not a Connected Party Committee, nor  
is it an illegal entity.  They do not direct the activities of any  
candidate or Party.  The contributions are made TO a specific  
candidate BY individuals and all identifying information is collected  
FROM individuals exactly as if they were contributing through a  
candidate's website or writing a check or money order and mailing it  
to the campaign headquarters.  Since the latter two methods meet the  
requirements, I do not see how contributions made through ActBlue are  
any different.


In multiple previous Advisory Opinions, the Commission notes that as  
ActBlue is an Unconnected Party Committee that does not exercise  
direction or control over the choice of the recipient candidate that  
those contributions are just the same as if the contributions were  
received directly from an individual.  This is the case here.   
ActBlue did not direct where those contributions went, each  
individual making those contributions clearly made that choice for  
themselves.  Furthermore, the way that the website is set up,  
contributors clearly believe they are making contributions directly  
TO the candidate of their choice.  This is obviously different from  
contributions made to a defined Union or Corporate political action  
committee account where the individuals cede their choice to whomever  
the organization chooses.


I fully support public financing of presidential candidates.  I  
further believe that this draft advisory opinion needlessly raises  
barriers for presidential campaigns to participate.  At a minimum,  
the FEC ruling should exempt those contributions already made to a  
candidate through a mechanism that has been viewed by contributors as  
legal and clearly similar to other methods not in contention.  A  
contributor would have had no way of knowing that their contributions  
would not meet the requirements for matching funds as stated by an  
Advisory Opinion that has not yet been finalized.



mailto:sandyd@danvilletelco.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com





Thank you.








From: David Greenwold


To: mdove@fec.gov


Subject: ActBlue
Date: 12/12/2007 03:27 PM


Secretary Dove:
 
I respectfully endorse the sentiments expressed in the Zuniga/BlogPAC 
letter of 12/12/07 regarding the ActBlue deliberations.  In short, I would 
like the FEC to:
 
- reject Draft Opinion 2007-31 and 
- approve Draft A for Opinion 2007-27.
 
Thank you for your attention,
 
David Greenwold
49 Revere St. B
Boston, MA 02114
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From: Sally Baughn


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:27 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Sally Baughn


Somerville, OH 45064


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31.


I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit  
individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to  
be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for supporters of presidential candidates to  
participate in the matching funds system.


The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots  
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other  
hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers to participation  
in matching funds.


I understand that individual contributions through a presidential  
candidate's web site are readily matchable.  Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable?


The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this question, provides  
no real answer to the problem, and it should therefore be rejected by  
the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:SallyBaughn@aol.com
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From: Karol Howard


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:27 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Karol Howard


Toluca Lake, CA 91602


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidate's web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:kmh-11@sbcglobal.net
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From: Seth Abramowitz


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:27 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Seth Abramowitz


Decatur, GA 30033


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:mrfixit2025@yahoo.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Marion Sanders


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:27 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Marion Sanders


Belle Mead, NJ 08502


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:MAR1217@earthlink.net
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From: Thomas OKeefe II


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:27 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Thomas OKeefe II


Halifax, MA 02338


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.
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From: David Miller


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:26 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


David Miller


Brookline, MA 02446-6070


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:dsm@alum.mit.edu
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From: Sondra Miller


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:27 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Sondra Miller


Somers, NY 10589


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:songer561@usa.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Athena Gliddon


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:27 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Athena Gliddon


Roseville, CA 95661


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidate's web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


As a voter who donates to multiple candidates of my choosing through  
ActBlue, I think it borders on insulting not to have my small,  
personal donation counted as any other small direct individual donation.


Thank you.



mailto:Sychotic1@yahoo.com
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From: Sara Sachs


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:27 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Sara Sachs


West Bloomfield, MI 48323


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.
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From: Jeremy Wolff


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:28 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Jeremy Wolff


Santa Cruz, CA 95064


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidate'❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:jlwolff@sbcglobal.net
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From: Linda Peacock


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:28 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Linda Peacock


Houston, TX 77098


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.


To this standard e-mail I would like to add the following comments:


Act Blue is NOT a PAC. Act Blue is basically a collection agency for  
the candidates. Just as if an individual donated money, directly to a  
campaign, the individual who donates through Act Blue, is registered  
as to the amount donated, their residence, etc., so any individual´s  
data is as traceable as if the individual donated directly to the  
campaign. So why even have a collection site such as Act Blue?  
Because, Act Blue, encourages LOCAL efforts to collect money from  
INDIVIDUALS, which is what the public fincing Matching Fund Act is  
ABOUT. If the FEC does not recognize funds collected via Act Blue,  
the FEC does NOT support public financing of campaigns. There is NO  
reason for the FEC NOT to recognize donations given via Act Blue, for  
matching funds. IF the FEC thinks there is a reason to disavow those  
donations, given by identifiable individuals, just because they were  
given via Act Blue, I would like to know the reasoning.


Thank you very much for your consideration.


Yours truly,



mailto:lindapeacock@vip.cybercity.dk

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com





Linda Peacock
3007 Huldy
Houston, Texas 77098








From: Linda Russell


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:28 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Linda Russell


Sebastopol, CA 95472


Comment: I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31 and to  
permit individual credit card contributions made online through  
ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:linda@grassrootswest.org
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From: Michael Bowling


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:28 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Michael Bowling


Davis, CA 95616


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:cmk@cal.net
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From: Dan Ancona


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:28 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Dan Ancona


San Francisco, CA 94114


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:you@haveit.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Teresa McDaniels


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:28 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Teresa McDaniels


Shawnee, KS 66216


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:tmcdaniels@kc.rr.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: John Leek


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:28 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


John Leek


Ocean Springs, MS 39564


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:john.w.leek@gmail.com
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From: Linda Cork


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:28 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Linda Cork


Springfield, VA 22153


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


As a voter who has contributed to more than one candidate through  
ActBlue, I have done so with the expectation that whenever  
applicable, my contribution would qualify for matching funds.  To  
change the rules on this in the middle of a campaign cycle, after my  
and others' contributions have already been made would seem to be a  
way of silencing our voices unnecessarily, without warning and  
without recourse.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidate's web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:linda.cork@longandfoster.com
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From: Mark Rabinowitz


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:28 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Mark Rabinowitz


New York, NY 10003


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


To not allow said donations to count would be placing an arbitrary  
obstacle in the path to true campaign finance reform and would  
inhibit the true and honest public financing of elections.


Thank you.



mailto:mark@rabbireport.com
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From: Chris Darling


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:28 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Chris Darling


Richmond, CA 94804


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:ammasdarling@hotmail.com
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From: Linda Black


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:28 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Linda Black


Mt. Airy, MD 21771


Comment: As a strong believer in public financing of elections, I am  
writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31.  I urge the  
Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual credit  
card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under  
the Matching Fund Act.


In my opinion, the Commission should be removing obstacles for  
presidential candidates to participate in the matching funds system,  
and making it easier for small donors to participate in the electoral  
process. The Commission should embrace new technologies and  
grassroots financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on  
the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers to  
participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidate'€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Many thanks for your interest in my views.



mailto:lindajblack@gmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Brendan  Peabody


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 05:38 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Brendan  Peabody


Clifton Park, NY 12065


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:brendan.peabody@siena.edu

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Valerie Stewart


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 05:52 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Valerie Stewart, Ph.D.


Beaverton, OR 97007


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.  
Regardless of who I am supporting, this issue is of vital importance to me and millions of other regular citizens.


 
I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in the matching funds 
system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns. Draft 
AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers to participation in matching funds and does 
not appreciate the way that common citizens participate in political process using current technology available to them.


 
I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidate's web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue for that SAME CANDIDATE be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion 
barely addresses this question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.  
Please acknowledge we are in a technological age where people can submit monetary support at websites that support 
candidates.  Or, implement your new rules for future elections...not this one.


 
Thank you.



mailto:Valerie Stewart

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Deb Suran


To: mdove@fec.gov


Subject: Draft AO 2007-31
Date: 12/12/2007 05:53 PM


I am writing as a contributor to individual politicians through ActBlue, 
and I am registering my opposition to considering ActBlue a PAC for 
purposes of public matching funds.  ActBlue is not a PAC, nor a front 
for wealthy donors. ActBlue simply acts as a credit card processing 
organization, allowing an easy way for small donors like me to make 
contributions to a variety of candidates whose positions I support.  
This is democracy in action, not in any way an abuse of current campaign 
finance laws.  You should allow ActBlue and other donor collection sites 
that simply forward individual donations to be counted in matching fund 
calculations.  Thank you.


-- 


Deb Suran, sysop
Musical Instrument Makers Forum http://www.mimf.com



mailto:deb@mimf.com

mailto:mdove@fec.gov






From: Carolyn Weidman-Smith


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 05:57 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Carolyn Weidman-Smith


San Jose, CA 95124


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:ronsm@pacbell.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: sergio apedaile


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:25 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


sergio apedaile


kathleen, GA 31047


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit my  
individual credit card contribution to John Edwards for President -  
made online through ActBlue - to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing disincentives for presidential candidates to participate  
in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards  
2008 page on the ActBlue website. I made the contribution from my  
personal funds (and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The  
contribution page I used was exactly the same as the contribution  
page on the John Edwards for President web site, with all of the same  
safeguards and disclaimers.


I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards  
for President web site are readily matchable. Why should my online  
contribution be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely  
addresses this question, much less provides an answer, and it should  
therefore be rejected by the Commission.



mailto:sergio.apedaile@gmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Albert Abrams


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 05:36 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Albert Abrams


South Glastonbury, CT 06073-0266


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:al_abrams@hotmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Marcene Van Dierendonck


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 05:36 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Marcene Van Dierendonck


Los Altos, CA 94024


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.


PS Grass roots donations and work are vital for our democracy and should be encouraged. 



mailto:mvd1131@aol.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Scott Syroka


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 05:37 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Scott Syroka


Johnston, IA 50131


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:scott.syroka@mchsi.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Bethe goldenfield


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 05:37 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Bethe goldenfield


Pleasant Plain, OH 45162-9796


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31.  
I urge the Commission to permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under 
the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a very strong supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential 
candidates to participate in the matching funds system. I believe the Commission should be embracing and facilitating 
new technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have 
the Commission erect new barriers to participation in matching funds.


 
I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidate's web site are readily matchable. Using 
this logic,it seems to me that online contributions through ActBlue should also be matchable. The draft advisory 
opinion does not directly address this set of circumstances and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you very much for your consideration.



mailto:betheagold@groundcontrol.us

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Sam Spence


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 05:36 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Sam Spence


Charlotte, NC 28270


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:swspence@gmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Bob Glickstein


Reply To: Bob Glickstein


To: mdove@fec.gov


Subject: ActBlue et al.
Date: 12/12/2007 05:20 PM


Dear Ms. Dove,


I am a private individual who occasionally donates small amounts of
money to favored political candidates through ActBlue.com.  I learned
recently that your Draft Opinion 2007-31 would disqualify such
contributions from eligibility for public matching funds (where such
contributions would otherwise be eligible).


I made my donations in the full expectation that they would be treated
exactly like small, private donations made directly to the candidates.
I daresay that was the expectation of the overwhelming majority of
ActBlue users.


I therefore urge you to support "Draft A" of Opinion 2007-27, which
would affirm that expectation, and to reject Draft Opinion 2007-31.


Sincerely,
Bob Glickstein
305 Irwin St.
San Rafael, CA 94901



mailto:bobg@emphatic.com

mailto:bobg@emphatic.com

mailto:mdove@fec.gov






From: Drew Ni


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 05:34 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Drew Ni


Melrose Park, IL 60160


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


I understand the FEC is deciding whether funds from small donor collection sites (such as ActBlue) will be available 
for matching funds . I would like to let you know that I do donate through these sites because they make donations 
easier than finding information about each individual candidate, writing and mailing a check, etc. I am able to make 
small donations (usually $20-$50) to several candidates at once. I realize that the rule is intended to encourage 
candidates to be responsive to ordinary individuals rather than large corporations, lobbyists or powerful PACs. 
Collection sites that simply pass along a donor’s contribution without doing wholesale fundraising actually help 
accomplish this goal.


The public financing system is designed to let campaigns match small dollar contributions from supporters. ActBlue 
helps facilitate those small dollar contributions. There's no reason contributions via ActBlue should not count for 
public financing purposes.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


I am very concerned about Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. Services like ActBlue are not PACs. They are not fronts for 
wealthy donors. They are just credit card processing organizations, allowing an easy way for small donors to make 
contributions to a variety of candidates.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Please consider allowing donor collection sites that simply forward individual donations to be counted in matching fund 
calculations.


 
Thank you.



mailto:drewnmt@yahoo.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Joyce McReynolds


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 06:38 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Joyce McReynolds


Brookston, IN 47923


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit my individual credit card contribution to John Edwards for President - made online through ActBlue - to be 
matched under the Matching Fund Act. 


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing disincentives for presidential 
candidates to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and 
grassroots financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect 
new barriers to participation in matching funds. 


I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards 2008 page on the ActBlue website. I made the 
contribution from my personal funds (and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The contribution page I used was 
exactly the same as the contribution page on the John Edwards for President web site, with all of the same safeguards 
and disclaimers. 


I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards for President web site are readily matchable. Why 
should my online contribution be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much 
less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.



mailto:joymcr@wvhmhc.org

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Patty  Morlan


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 06:47 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Patty  Morlan


Louisville, KY 40205


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:pmorlan1@bellsouth.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Jeremy Fletcher


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 06:48 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Jeremy Fletcher


Van Nuys, CA 91406


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:jandwfletcher@aol.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Virginia Lynch


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:26 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Virginia Lynch


Alamogordo, NM 88310


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.


Please keep us moving forward...



mailto:glynch@totacc.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: wanda Fletcher


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 06:48 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
wanda Fletcher


Van Nuys, CA 91406


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:jandwfletcher@aol.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Karen Miller


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:26 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Karen Miller


Brookline, MA 02446-6070


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:mlrkaren@yahoo.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: William Nuttle


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 06:09 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
William Nuttle


Los Angeles, CA 90064-2735


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:bnuttle@ca.rr.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Jed Lewison


To: mdove@fec.gov


Subject: Draft AO 2007-31
Date: 12/12/2007 06:22 PM


To whom it may concern:
 
I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31, which I believe 
should be rejected.
 
The clear intent public finance law is to reduce the influence of wealthy special 
interests and other corrupting forces on our political system.
 
Disallowing the matching of low dollar contributions just because they were made 
through a payment process that doubles as a political organization runs contrary to 
the intent of the law.
 
In fact, if the FEC were to bar the matching of such funds, it would actually 
increase the relative importance of wealthy special interests and other corrupting 
forces on our political system.
 
Nothing in the draft advisory opinion speaks to this issue. Instead, it relies on a 
very narrow and technical reading of the rules and regulations of the FEC. 
Moreover, if the commission were block matching of these funds, the commission 
itself would appear to be actively influencing a current presidential campaign, 
weakening public confidence in the commission.
 
Therefore, I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual 
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the 
Matching Fund Act.
 
Thank you.
 
Jed Lewison
7371 Bedford Pine Court
Las Vegas, NV 89113



mailto:jed@jedlewison.com

mailto:mdove@fec.gov






From: Charles Levinson


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 06:24 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Charles Levinson


Marietta, GA 30060


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:ibis_cll@hotmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Edwin Rudd


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 06:35 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Edwin Rudd


Gadsden, AL 35901


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 
I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidate's web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


I have made contributions to a candidate qualified for and accepting matching funds.  I contributed through ActBlue.
com.  I used a credit card.  I even checked with the campaign to see if my donation would qualify for matching funds 
and they said yes, just not as quickly as sending a check directly to the campaign.  I live on a limited fixed income.  
It was to my financial advantage to use a credit card for the contribution and pay it off as soon as possible.  To 
penalize me and my candidate because of my financial situation is not fair.  I made the contribution at the website 
that I located to when I wanted to donate.  No one told me it would not count.  Don't penalize me and my candidate.  
Oh, and what if I had used a debit card.  Would that qualify.


Please help us remove barriers to clean financial participation in our democracy.  Do not erect more barriers helping 
the whealthy and well funded candidates at the expense of the common man.  Let's not have another election tainted by 
questionable decisions.  Please, if you err, do it on the side of fairness.  Most Americans are already disillusioned 
by our electoral process.  You could help by not shutting our participation out of the matching funds process.


Thank you in advance for your fair consideration of our position.



mailto:muzzyrudd@aol.com
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From: Brad Deutsch


To: Mary Dove; Darlene Harris


Subject: Fw: Draft 2007-31
Date: 12/12/2007 05:58 PM


Did you get this one? 
----- Forwarded by Brad Deutsch/FEC/US on 12/12/2007 05:57 PM ----- 
 
"b m" <bob949@meowmail.
com>  
 
 
12/12/2007 04:00 PM 


Please respond to 
<bob949@meowmail.com> 


 


 


To 
<CommissionerLenhard@fec.gov>, 
<commissionermason@fec.gov>, 
<CommissionerWalther@fec.gov>, 
<CommissionerVonSpakovsky@fec.gov> 


cc <jack@reed.senate.gov>, 
<sheldon_whitehouse@whitehouse.senate.gov> 


Subject Draft 2007-31 
 
  


 
 
I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the 
Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual credit card 
contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the 
Matching Fund Act. 
  
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be 
removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in the 
matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new 
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 
2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new 
barriers to participation in matching funds. 
  
I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential 
candidate's web site are readily matchable. Why should an online 
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory 
opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides an answer, 
and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission. 
  
Regards, 
Robert Meyer 
21 Baldwin Drive 
Greenville, RI 02828 



mailto:CN=Brad Deutsch/O=FEC/C=US

mailto:CN=Mary Dove/O=FEC/C=US@FEC

mailto:CN=Darlene Harris/O=FEC/C=US@FEC
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From: Andrew Engen


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 06:09 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Andrew Engen


Saint Paul, MN 55104


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:Akengen@stthomas.edu

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Christine Erickson


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:26 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Christine Erickson


Granite Bay, CA 95746


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:macsuperg1rl@aol.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Josey Jordan


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:26 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Josey Jordan


jacksonville, FL 32277


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:zazzle221@gmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: John Jordan


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:26 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


John Jordan


jacksonville, FL 32277


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:zazzle1210@gmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: N. B.  Spence


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:26 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


N. B.  Spence


Overland Park, KS 66204-0679


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidate's web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:nbspence@msn.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Luigi Montanez


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:26 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Luigi Montanez


Atlanta, GA 30339


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidate's web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:luigi.montanez@gmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Robyn Bates


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 05:57 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Robyn Bates


Fresno, CA 93704


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 
I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:robyn.bates@fresnocitycollege.edu

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Susan Petrisko


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:25 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Susan Petrisko


Downingtown, PA 19335


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


I really don't understand why these contributions would be treated  
differently that Lobbyists' contributions. Contributions are  
contributions - and they should be matched.


Thank you.



mailto:pallibmer@aol.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Charles Moulton


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:25 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Charles Moulton


Knoxville, TN 37918-9246


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:orisk@bellsouth.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Robert Vivien


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:25 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Robert Vivien


Jersey City, NJ 07310


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:rvivien2003@yahoo.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Judith Brown


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:25 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Judith Brown


santa monica, CA 90405


Comment: I'm a small donor to political campaigns and it seems wrong  
to me that a candidate would be penalized by accepting my $5 or $10  
donation. This would seem to violate both the spirit of the law, and  
the American voting system where all citizens are equal under the law.


I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the  
Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual credit  
card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under  
the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidate's web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:judybrowni@usa.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Wilson Isaac (19K302)


To: mdove@fec.gov


Subject:
Date: 12/12/2007 04:09 PM


please allow funds raised through 'act blue ' or any similar republican site to qualify for candidate's matching funds.


 
thank you 


 
ISAAC WILSON
ESL Coordinator
Rafael Cordero y Molina
I.S. 302K
350 Linwood Street
Brooklyn, New York 11208
Phone: (718) 647-9500 



mailto:IWilson2@schools.nyc.gov

mailto:mdove@fec.gov






From: Ed Lachowicz


To: mdove@fec.gov


Subject: Public comment on the upcoming ActBlue/Edwards ruling
Date: 12/12/2007 04:10 PM


A letter will be (or has been) submitted by Markos Moulitsas Zuniga from 
DailyKos regarding the upcoming decision by the FEC. Since he speaks 
more eloquently than I do, I would request that my name be added as 
supporting the document. 
 
ActBlue is more credit card processor than PAC, and the reasons the rules 
exist were to prevent corruption, loopholes, and exploitation of the PAC 
system. ActBlue does none of these things, and complies with all 
regulations involving contributions.
 
Sincerely,
 
Edward L. Lachowicz
6 Linden Street
Augusta, ME 04330 
 
 
 
 



mailto:ed@maineinitiatives.org

mailto:mdove@fec.gov






From: Erin Keith


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 04:12 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Erin Keith


Germantown, MD 20876


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
I am a supporter of public financing and I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential 
candidates to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and 
grassroots financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect 
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


 
I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidate's web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Furthuremore ActBlue has made it possible for me as a small grassroots supporter to make my voice heard in the 
political process; allowing me the same priviledge the large donor commity has had all along.  I belive that the draft 
Advisory opinion 2007-31 will effectly silence grassroots supportes like me by greatly dimishing our impact on the 
political process.  The FEC should be able ensuring all voices are heard in the political process, not just the large 
donor.


 
Respectfuly,


Erin Keith



mailto:BrattyNY@aol.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Trent Thompson


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 04:16 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Trent Thompson


Jemison, AL 35085


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:trent623@gmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Craig Leabhart


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 04:07 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Craig Leabhart


Iowa City, IA 52240


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:craig.leabhart@gmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Tracy Jolivette


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 04:07 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Tracy Jolivette


Corinth, TX 76210


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:soaprgirl@charter.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: David  Liskov


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 04:09 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
David  Liskov


Allentown , PA 18104


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:david.liskov@lehigh.edu

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Ben Thomas


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:53 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Ben Thomas


Greensboro, NC 27407-3111


 
Comment: I am writing to urge the Commission to reject Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31 and to allow individual credit 
card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
This draft directly affects the matching funds that would be available to John Edwards.  As  a supporter of Senator 
Edwards, I fortunately made all of my contributions directly through his campaign website, so all such contributions 
will count towards his allowed totals for matching funds.  However, I have often used ActBlue to contribute to 
Congressional candidates.  Though ActBlue may be considered a political action committee in the strictest legal sense, 
in reality it serves simply as a framework by which donations can be made directly to a given candidate.  For many 
candidates, ActBlue is the only means by which donations can be made to his/her campaign.  ActBlue does not make any 
decision in regards to which candidate(s) receive the contribution.


 


If a person's contributions made directly through a presidential candidate'❨�s web site are readily matchable, it only 
makes sense that the ActBlue contributions should also be readily matchable, as it serves the exact same purpose.


 
Thank you.


Ben Thomas



mailto:bithomas2@gmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Tripp Badger


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:59 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Tripp Badger


San Francisco, CA 94117


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:tripp_badger@yahoo.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Sarah  Pierle


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 04:04 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Sarah  Pierle


portland , OR 97232


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:sarahlanepdx@gmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Jofainer@aol.com


To: mdove@fec.gov


Subject: Draft AO 2007-31
Date: 12/12/2007 04:05 PM


I agree totally with the Daily Kos letter by Adam...please make note of that fact....
there are many of us who support that point of view 
 
 
************************************** 
See AOL's top rated recipes (http://food.aol.com/top-rated-recipes?
NCID=aoltop00030000000004) 



mailto:Jofainer@aol.com

mailto:mdove@fec.gov






From: Jack Danger Canty


Sent By: studiodanger@gmail.com


To: mdove@fec.gov


Subject: Draft advisory opinions regarding ActBlue
Date: 12/12/2007 04:46 PM


ActBlue has helped me feel connected and relevant to our country's 
politics.  It's been a great tool for me and I just wanted to let you know 
that I completely agree with this letter:   http://www.dailykos.com/
storyonly/2007/12/12/122539/34 
 
Jack Danger Canty
12330 Roosevelt Way NE #205 
Seattle, WA
98125
 



mailto:email@jackcanty.com

mailto:studiodanger@gmail.com

mailto:mdove@fec.gov

http://www.dailykos.com/storyonly/2007/12/12/122539/34
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From: Laura Stroud


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 05:07 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Laura Stroud


Jacksonville, NC 28540


 
Comment: I've heard it dozens of times:  "I really want to help, but I just can't give any more."  In my work with John 
Edwards for President, I've been in touch with many people who do what they can for their country, but have limited 
means.  I've also experienced their sense of empowerment when these grassroots contributers realize that through Public 
Financing their seemingly small donation can work twice as hard towards getting their candidate elected.  


I am commenting on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. This Draft takes power away from the contributions of regular 
Americans and leaves it with the lobbyists and large corporations.  I urge the Commission to protect the interests of 
small donors by rejecting Draft AO 2007-31 and permitting individual credit card contributions made online through 
ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act. By broadening the reach of the matching funds program to include 
donations through ActBlue, the FEC would be reminding the American people that they too are an important part of 
Democracy.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidate'❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:lkstroud@email.unc.edu

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Celia Feltus


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 05:13 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Celia Feltus


Coralville, IA 52241


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 
I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidate's web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:celia.feltus@juno.com
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From: Al Liebeskind


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 05:18 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Al Liebeskind


Columbia, , MD 21045


 
Comment:        I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. 
       I urge this Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual credit card contributions made online 
through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
        As a supporter of public financing, I believe this Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential 
candidates to participate in the matching funds system. 
        This Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns. 
         Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers to participation in matching 
funds.


 
         I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidate's 
web site are readily matchable. 
        Why should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? 
         The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides an answer, and it should 
therefore be rejected by the Commission.
          Thank you.
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From: Ady Barkan


To: mdove@fec.gov


Subject: Draft AO 2007-31
Date: 12/12/2007 04:32 PM


Hello Ms. Dove,
As a young law student at Yale, I'm terribly interested in the way our 
laws impact our ability to have a thriving and vibrant democracy. I just 
wanted to let you know that I disagree with the FEC's draft ruling on 
ActBlue and the public financing system. The purpose of the system is to 
support small donors -- of which I am one (I've given to about 4 
candidates this year, all less than $50 each) -- and ActBlue (and it's 
Republican counterparts) -- are a great way of doing so transparently 
and legally. Please let the commissioners know that I think the purpose 
of the regulation was not to limit organizations like ActBlue from 
helping small donors contribute to the political process.
Thanks
Ady Barkan
917 605 4345
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From: Brian Elledge


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 04:37 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Brian Elledge


Santa Cruz, CA 95062


 
Comment: I made contributions to John Edwards through Act Blue. These were about 75$. We have worked with our local 
groups to comply with all FEC guidelines and believe John Edwards shouldn't be given the short shift in this matter.
I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit 
individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act. 


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.


Brian C. Elledge



mailto:edwardsin2004@yahoo.com
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From: jack cadogan


To: mdove@fec.gov


Subject: Comments to Support Act Blue and Marcos
Date: 12/12/2007 04:43 PM


I would like to add my support to the comments of  Markos Moulitsas Zúniga (DailyKos.com) and BlogPAC regarding the 
important role 
played by ActBlue.


John B. Cadogan
7518 Murillo St.
Springfield, VA 22151
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From: jeannette russell


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 04:45 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
jeannette russell


sewickley, PA 15143


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.


P.S. If this election is as fraudulent as the last two Presidential elections I predict there will be a major shift in 
the government of this country-we are out of patience with the abominable performance of this corporate administration-
Americans have been more than patient, but I believe it is at an end-there are millions of us watching the behavior of 
all of you in government now that we realize the incompetence and graft is system wide-as a result the scrutiny is 
going to continue and the government house will be cleaned.



mailto:jeannetterussell@hotmail.com
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From: Gilda Abramowitz


To: mdove@fec.gov


Subject: Draft AO 2007-31
Date: 12/12/2007 04:16 PM


Re: Act Blue


Act Blue is a convenient way for citizens to direct donations and somewhat
level the playing field against big money. These small donations should
remain eligible for matching funds.


Thank you.


G. Abramowitz
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From: Tara Keith


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 04:17 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Tara Keith


Germantown, MD 20876


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.
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From: Tom Juarez


To: mdove@fec.gov


Subject: Act Blue
Date: 12/12/2007 04:21 PM


Secretary Dove, 


I am a registered voter and private citizen, and I'm very excited at the opportunity that the PAC ActBlue allows me to 
contribute directly to candidates and organizations who share my beliefs. Moreover the technology that ActBlue uses 
more reliably determines who the small contributions come from which prevents the corruption from big money that the 
FEC is charged to prevent. 


I'm proud that the candidate I support for President of the United States has "taken the high road" and decided to use 
public funding rather than be beholden to corporate interests, but I'm worried that, if the FEC determines that ActBlue 
is a "political committee" in the literal sense, my candidate will be dealt a grossly unfair disadvantage -and all 
because he tried to do the right thing. 


Please reject Draft Opinion 2007-31 and approve Draft A for Opinion 2007-27. 


Thank you, 


Tom Juarez
7143 Keynote St. 
Long Beach, CA 90808
(562) 421-1616
tomjuarez@verizon.net



mailto:tomjuarez@verizon.net

mailto:mdove@fec.gov



